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BOARD OF EDUCATION OF 

SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 46 (SUNSHINE COAST) 
 

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE NOTES 
Held on Thursday, October 30, 2014 at 12:30 p.m. 

At the School Board Office – Gibsons, BC 
 
 

PRESENT: TRUSTEES: Dave Mewhort, Chair; Lori Pratt; Greg Russell; Silas White 
 STAFF/OTHERS: Patrick Bocking, Superintendent; Greg Kitchen, Assistant 

Superintendent; Nicholas Weswick, Secretary-Treasurer; Phil Luporini, District 
Principal; Rob Collison, Manager of Facilities; Allyson Fawcus; Pammila Ruth  

 
REGRETS: Betty Baxter, Trustee 

 
 
Called to order at 12:32 pm 
1. Preliminary Budget Timelines 

Secretary-Treasurer Weswick spoke to his written report. The Public Budget Consultation has 
been scheduled for Wednesday, November 19th at 6:30 pm in the Chatelech Secondary library.  

2. Environmental Sustainability 
Manager of Facilities, Rob Collison, provided a report on energy upgrades completed in 2012/13 
and those planned for the upcoming school year. He highlighted the following upgrades:   

• Solar domestic hot water at Elphinstone Secondary is now providing 90% of the hot 
water at the school.  

• Occupancy sensors at four schools in addition to energy efficient lighting upgrades will 
see a payback over 4 years. 

• BC Hydro Continuous Operation Program will help to provide money to maintain the 
savings realized from the boiler upgrade as the equipment ages.  

Planned upgrades for the current school year include: 

• Boiler upgrades at Halfmoon Bay and Langdale Elementary. 
• Waterless urinals. 
• Occupancy sensors tied to HVAC systems at select sites. 

Mr. Collison provided graphs that track the district’s cumulative energy savings since 2011 and 
announced the savings to be 2,000,000 equivalent kWhs. Mr. Collison agreed to provide a dollar 
value of savings realized to the next Operations Committee meeting.    

3. Emergency Preparedness and Disaster Response 

Assistant Superintendent Kitchen reviewed a draft of Emergency Response information that will 
be published on the district’s website in December 2014. Additional consultation will occur at 
the November DPAC meeting to ensure that the information being provided is of benefit to 
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parents. The committee discussed lockdown procedures, safety and security measures employed 
by the school district, managing medical conditions and the consultation process in general. A 
suggestion was made that the materials be reviewed with all principals and Parent Advisory 
Councils. The committee also discussed the potential of a full emergency drill, including parents 
picking up children as part of the drill.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 1:25 pm  
 

Next meeting:  November 27, 2014 at the School Board Office 
 

 


























